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The newsletter is distributed fortnightly with room reports appearing in alternate editions. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

5th March 6th March  

 
7th March 

 
 

8th March 
 

 

9th March 

 
 

12th March 
School Closure Labour 

Day Public Holiday 

13th March 
 

 

14th March 
 
 

15th March 
 

Official opening 
of the hall 

16th March  

 
 
 

19th March 
Parent/Teacher 

interviews 

20th March 
Parent/Teacher 

interviews 

21st March 
Parent/Teacher 

interviews 
Harmony Day 

22nd March 
Parent/Teacher 

interviews 

 

23rd March 

26th March 27th March 28th March 29th March 
Last Day of Term  
(2.15pm finish) 

30th March 
Good Friday 

 

A note from Susi  
 
Part of attending a Montessori school is enjoying being part of our community. In the next fortnight we have two 
community celebrations of which you are all invited to attend followed by our largest fundraising event of the year 
and we need your help!  
CƛǊǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ Χ 
 

Official Opening of the Multipurpose Hall - a major achievement for the school community. 
Thursday 16 March 
Please arrive at 1.30pm to be in attendance for the arrival of the VIPs at 1.45pm. 
We have some very important people (VIPs) attending this formal ceremony and we hope you can join us too! 
Senator Jane Hume, Liberal member of the Australian Senate representing Victoria 
MP Cathy McGowan, Independent MP for the Division of Indi 
aŀȅƻǊ WŜƴƴȅ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊΣ aŀȅƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ LƴŘƛƎƻ {ƘƛǊŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 
Mr Bill Tuckwell, Block Grant Authority Board member 
Mr Greg Kennedy, Architect for the project 
Mr & Mrs Trevor & Di Smith, Building contractors for the project 

Term 1    
Week 6 ς 8 March 2018 

 

2018 Term Dates: Term 1 - 31st January ς 29th March (9 weeks) 

    Term 2 ς 16th April ς 29th June (11 weeks) 

    Term 3 ς 16th July ς 21st September (10 weeks) 

Term 4 ς 8th October ς 14th December (10 weeks) 
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The ceremony will be held in the hall, with selected student performance and participation, with Senator Jane Hume 
officially opening the hall and followed by refreshments. 

 
Harmony Day Picnic. 
Wednesday 21 March 12 ς 1pm 
Join us for a school picnic followed by songs and performances from around the world. At 12.30pm, marked by the 
sound of a drum, the whole school will come together on the little oval to launch into song and start the celebrations! 
A bit of inside and outside, as well as the opportunity for participation by our families, students have been practising 
a diverse range of songs and performances with Amber, our music teacher.  
Come along and celebrate with us, a day where we acknowledge our cultural diversity and promote inclusiveness, 
respect and a sense of belonging for everyone.  
The school will be participating in the fundraising campaign on this day, Lunch Money for Refugees (UNHCR), funds of 
which help provide emergency nutrition to refugee children. Students bring their lunch from home and donate what 
they estimate their lunch to have cost to prepare. Depending on family participation in the event we need to allow 
some flexibility and may finish a little bit after 1pm. 
 
Next is the fundraising event of the year where we really need your help for a series of events. 

 
Golden Horseshoe Festival 
Easter Saturday 31 March 
The school has a face painting stall in the Town Hall Gardens from 10 am ς 12 noon. Thank you to Kylie France, our 
extraordinaire face painting parent for co-ordinating this stall! Kylie will need helpers on the day to help set up, pack 
up and maybe even face paint.  
 
The Easter Parade ς a great opportunity to have a big school presence. We need someone to take this on and 
coordinate costume planning, meeting points and banner carrying for the school entry. The theme is the gold rush. 
 
The Movie Night commencing at 6pm screening the hilarious family movie Princess Bride (An embargo has been placed 
on all Star Wars movies until further notice). This movie is open to the wider community to attend. All children to be 
accompanied by an adult. Thankyou Alison Lloyd for organising ticketing for the event.  We need a co-ordinator for 
this event to organise a team to set up, prepare and sell snacks, run lucky door prizes and more. Thank you to Billson 
Brewery who has offered to serve cordial on the night.  All profits from the sale of the cordial will go to our school! 
 
All offers of help are always greatly appreciated.  Please leave your name at the office if you are able to help in any 
way with the above events.  
  

General News 
School Lunches 

Every term, each Cycle 2 and 3 class will be aiming to offer one meal for all other rooms. 

aƻƴŜȅ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ŜŀŎƘ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ΨƎƛǾƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪΩ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƻƳκǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

will decide which community/global non-profit organisation will benefit from their efforts. 

Moonstone will be offering Biryani next week for $3.00. 

Anyone in cycle 1, 2 or 3 is welcome to order. 

How: Simply collect an order form near the Form Lodgement box in the foyer, attach your 

money and enjoy your lunch. 

When: Orders must be complete by 3.15pm, Wednesday 14th March, ready for lunch on 

Friday 16th of March. 

What: Please consider the following list of ingredients when deciding whether or not the 

lunch provided is suitable for your child.  Ingredients:  onion, garlic, rice, vegetable stock, 

green beans, cauliflower and mushrooms (spices: cinnamon, cumin, cardamom).  

Did you know? 
Ongoing research shows 
that family engagement 
in schools improves 
student achievement, 
reduces absenteeism, 
and restores parents' 
confidence in their 
children's education. 
Students with 
involved parents or other 
caregivers earn higher 
grades and test scores, 
have better social skills, 
and show improved 
behaviour. 

 
 



 

CoM Briefing and AGM ς Dates for your Diary 
 
Hello everyone.  It is getting to that time of year again when we hold the Annual General Meeting and welcome new 
members to the Committee of Management. This is your opportunity to join the CoM and volunteer your time and 
expertise in the management and future direction of the school.  
 
The CoM will hold an informal briefing for parents considering joining the CoM on Wednesday 14th March at 7pm. 
This will be an informal Q & A session to inform people about the role of the CoM and the expectations and 
requirements of CoM members. We invite nominations with a short bio for the 2018 CoM appointments. Nomination 
forms will be available at the briefing and in the school foyer. Please submit your completed nomination form and bio 
to the Secretary of the Committee of Management at secretarycom@bms.vic.edu.au by 5pm Friday 23 March. 
 
For those who would like to vote for nominations but are unable to attend the AGM, ballot forms will go out on 
Tuesday 27 March with voting closing by 5pm Monday 16 April. New members will be announced at the AGM. 
 
A school community BBQ will precede the AGM at 5.30pm on Wednesday 18 April with the AGM kicking off at 6.30pm. 
This is a great opportunity for our families to get together, meet, chat, play, relax and share a meal together. Please 
bring a plate to share. Everyone welcome! To enable a smooth and enjoyable event parent volunteers are required 
for the organisation, preparation, cooking and cleanup of the BBQ. Please let Administration know if you are able to 
assist.  
 
The CoM look forward to seeing you there! 
 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews will be held in the week starting Monday 19th aŀǊŎƘ ǘƻ ŜƴŀōƭŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
development and progress with their room director. The Cycle 2 & 3 booking sheets are located in the Cycle 2& 3 foyer 
and times are as follows. 
 

 Moonstone 

Nicola 

Turquoise 

Karen 

Tigereye 

Kat 

Topaz 

Alison  

Monday 19/3 8am - 8.30am 

3.30pm - 6.30pm 

8am - 8.30am 

3.30pm - 6.30pm 

4pm – 6pm 3pm – 4.20pm 

Tuesday 20/3   3.30pm – 5.30pm 3pm – 4.20pm 

Wednesday 21/3 8am - 8.30am 

3.30pm - 6.30pm 

8am - 8.30am 

3.30pm - 6.30pm 

3.30pm – 4.15pm 3pm – 4.20pm 

Thursday 23/3    3pm – 4.20pm 

 
Cycle 1 booking sheets are next to the sign in books outside the Cycle 1 classrooms. 
Please fill in your details in the space provided. Alternatively, please email your request for a time to 
feonar@bms.vic.edu.au or phone the school.  
Children are welcome to attend the interviews. Please ensure that you are on time as we will need to adhere to the 
allocated times. 
 

Relay Team 
 
The swimming group Ethan, Bertie, Xavier and Timothy went to Waves Wodonga to compete in the freestyle relay 
ǿƛǘƘ ¢ƛƳƻǘƘȅΩǎ ƳǳƳ ǿƘƻ ŘǊƻǾŜ ǳǎ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǊŜƭŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ мн ƻǘƘŜǊ ǊŜƭŀȅ ǘŜŀƳǎΦ  ¢ƻ Ǝƻ to Shepparton 
for the next event we would have had to get a time of 3 min 30 but our time of the day was 3 min 30 with 37 
milliseconds off going to Shepparton! 
By Ethan Edwards. 
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Cycle 1 News 
 
From the Emerald and Amethyst Rooms 

KINDERGARTEN MUSIC WITH CELINE MUIR 
When learning to play music, the entire brain is engaged. As students learn about and play a different instrument each 
week, they become more confident to participate in both group activities and then solo opportunities. Each instrument 
has its oǿƴ άǘƛƳōǊŜέ όŎƻƭƻǳǊ ƻŦ ǎƻǳƴŘύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ǉƭŀȅ ǎƻƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ 
sound of each instrument.  
The music program Celine has developed is based on the Kódaly music method. Kódaly music pedagogy works to use 
the voiŎŜ ǘƻ ŀƴŎƘƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅΣ ŀƴŀƭȅǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƭƛŎŀǘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎΦ {ƻƳŜ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊǎ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ 
ǘƻ Ψƛƴ ǘǳƴŜΩ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ŎƻƴŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ŜǾŜƴ ōŜƴŜŦƛŎƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǳƭǘƛƳŀǘŜƭȅΣ ƛŘŜŀƭΦ wŜƎŀǊŘƭŜǎǎ ƻŦ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴΣ ǳǎƛƴƎ 
the voice to learn the foundations of music not only attune the inner ear correctly, but also help make the playing of 
ƳǳǎƛŎ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ !ǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƎǊƻǿǎΣ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊƳŀƭ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ ƳƻǊŜ 
easily achieved as they are already accustomed to listening for and understanding the various elements of music. 
¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǳǎŜ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨōŀƴŘΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘƻƴŜ ōƭƻŎƪΣ ŎŀōŀǎŀΣ ǘŀƳōƻǳǊƛƴŜΣ ǘŀƳōƻǳǊΣ ƳŀǊŀŎŎŀǎΣ 
castanets, triangles, claves and more. Children learn the correct names for instruments and explore their different 
qualities.  
The children also listen as a story book is either sung or rapped. This adds another diverse element to the class and is 
a great way to connect rhyming with music. Children love the visuŀƭ ŀǎǇŜŎǘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǊŜƛƴŦƻǊŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ 
books this way. The written word is important in music when creating stories to be passed down. When singing the 
rhyming storyline and rapping out the information, the foundation can also be laid for creating songs later that help 
not just with storytelling, but also remembering general information i.e., 5 little Ducks = counting backwards etc. 
 

OUTSIDE 
It is lovely to observe the children as they notice others who are interested in the same thing as them, and gravitating 
toward each other. The wooden blocks are a firm favourite at present, with designs ranging in complexity ς the tall 
and intricate towers are a sight to behold. An old laptop and dial telephone have brought about lots of role play 
situations as the children type messages and answer phone calls. Unfortunately, the water feature pump is broken 
again, but this has not stopped the children giving the handle and their muscles good work out. The children also enjoy 
scrubbing the rocks that are positioned along the chutes and hauling water by hand. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

From the Ruby Room 
 
This month we would like to talk a little about the prepared environment in Montessori Education.  
 
Dr Montessori believed that for a child to make productive choices, the environment had to be prepared.  One way in 
which Montessori environments are prepared to facilitate chilŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ƛǎ ǘƘǊough order. This 
suggests that it is easier for a child to make choices if the classroom and the materials are presented in an orderly way. 
The shelves in our classroom are low so the child can help himself/herself to use them and be at their reach so to 
foster independence and then put it away once they are finished. The child controls when the materials are used.  
 
TƘŜ aƻƴǘŜǎǎƻǊƛ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀōƛƭity to make good choices.  
Here lays another important feature of how the child makes choices, there is only limited choice for the child available, 
which means the child is only to use what they have been shown how to use at their stage of development.  There is 
only one of a particular material, so if another child is using them that means the child will have to wait until the 
material is available. As children get older they are able to handle more choices and they are given more. As the child 
grows we allow more freedom but it brings more responsibility.   
 
We hope this helps parents to understand more about the way our classroom works and if you have any questions 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ ŀ ǎǘŀŦŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊΦ 
 
We are in the middle of our first term and we are travelling along quite well now.  Children are starting to settle and 
they seem more comfortable in the prepared environment.  We started this year with a few new little faces and they 
ŀǊŜ ǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōƻŘȅΩǎ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ƭŜǘǘƛƴƎ 
educators know when they are hungry or thirsty, or just simply setting their table to eat. 
 
We would also like to remind our busy parents that the opening hours in the Ruby Room are from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm. 
If you see staff in the classroom before 9:00 am, it means we are making sure that everything is ready in the prepared 
environment so your child has our full attention once the program starts and we are ready to tackle work. 
 
Another friendly reminder is when picking up your children, perhaps you have noticed we have a circle time just before 
3pm. This time has great value in our classroom and is extremely beneficial for our children. During this circle time, 
we are usually teaching children how to pack their bags and take responsibility for their belongings. We could be 
reading a story which is language development; we could be learning a song which is language and social development. 
We could be also reinforcing grace and courtesy lessons.  If there is a disturbance, circle time becomes disruptive. At 
ǘƛƳŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘƛŎŜŘ ŜŀǊƭȅΣ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀƴȄƛƻǳǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳǳƳ ƻǊ ŘŀŘ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǳǇ yet 
or some children react with excitement (which is lovely) but can cause interruptions. So we ask parents just to wait in 
the sign-in area and perhaps enjoy watching them singing or participating during story telling.  An educator will bring 
your child tƻ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀȅ ǇǊƻǇŜǊ ƎƻƻŘōȅŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŀȅΦ 
 
Jessica, Kyia and Michaela 
 

 

 



 

From Admin  
 

2018 School Nursing Program 
The School Nursing Program questionnaire was distributed to all Prep families last week.  Please return your survey 
by Friday 9th March. 
 

Fundraising 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  
 



 

Community Notices 
 

 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
Could you be a 

permanent care parent? 
 

There are a number of children 
supported by the Department of Health 
& Human Services who require a family 
for life as they are unable to live with 
their birth families. We are seeking 
committed and motivated people who 
would be interested in learning more 
about providing a permanent family for 
a child. 
 
Assistance payments are made to the 
Permanent Care family to assist with 
the day to day expenses of caring for a 
child/young person. Assistance 
payments are considered to be a 
reimbursement for expenses and not 
an earned income. 
 
We are also keen to speak with families 
who are particularly interested in caring 
for children aged between 5 and 10 
years.  
 
Information sessions are being held 
on: 
 
Tuesday 20th March 2018 at 6:00pm  
Department of Health & Human 
Services 
43-47 Rowan Street, Wangaratta  
 
Wednesday 21st March 2018 at 6:00pm 
Department of Health & Human 
Services 
163-167 Welsford Street, Shepparton 
 
Bookings not essential. For further 
information please contact:  
Adoption & Permanent Care 
Program   
(: 5832 1552  

 

Did you know we have over 80 community groups listed in 

Beechworth!!   

Have you ever wondered what all these groups do? What they have 

planned for the year or perhaps thought about sharing resources or 

collaborating on a project?  

Quercus Beechworth is hosting two discussions to answer these 

questions and, of course, to introduce you to the new Quercus "What's 

on in Beechworth' online calendar. 

We would love to see you on Tues 6th March 5.30-7.00 or Wed 7th from 

2.00-3.30. 

RSVP details are above. 
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